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503-823-6892
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PORTLAND, OREGON




Bureau of Development Services

Site Development


Revised Land Use Review Response

Site Development Section, BDS

To:
Suzanne Savin, LUR Division

From:
Mary King, Site Development (823-7539)

Location/Legal:
BLOCK C W 57 1/2' OF S 100' OF LOT 26, CARTERS ADD TO P
Land Use Review:
LU 08-106691
Proposal:
New multi-dwelling project on hillside lot - adjustments to reduce west/front setback, north/side setback, and to increase height
Quarter Sec. Map:
3127
Date:
May 5, 2008
Engineering Requirements.

Site Development has reviewed the Geotechnical Evaluation Report dated April 4, 2008 prepared by Professional Service Industries, Inc. and supplementary plans and information prepared by William Hawkins III, Architect. The preliminary information provided indicates that a permanent vertical cut greater than 40 feet high will be constructed as part of the development.  The cut will be a few feet away from the adjacent structure to the east. Although the conceptual shoring proposal is sufficient for the purposes of this Adjustment review, additional information will be required at the time of building permit review.

1. Detailed slope stability analysis and cut slope engineering will be required at the time of building plan review.  Details and engineering are not required at this time.

2. In order to facilitate rock slope engineering, a subsurface investigation through the strata to be exposed will be required at time of engineering review.  The geotechnical engineering report provided did not include information necessary for cut slope engineering, such as rock quality designation, fraction orientation and frequency, variability of rock quality with depth, etc. 

3. We anticipate that the slope engineering will include permanent tieback components such as soil nails, anchors, and rock bolts.  Permanent easements will be required from the properties to the east and south.

Please direct questions regarding these requirements to Ericka Koss, (503) 823-7942. 

Stormwater treatment and disposal.

Clayey silt soils noted in the geotechnical report will not support on-site infiltration of stormwater at this location. Flow-through planters with overflow to the public sewer system will be required, with BES approval. The applicant should clarify the reference to “non-accessible” landscape/flow-through planter on Sheet A2.3. BES should confirm whether the public sewer easement over the north-west corner of the site has been correctly identified on the plans.

Please direct questions regarding these requirements to George Helm, (503) 823-7201.
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